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VCTA Elections

Please come out and vote in the VCTA elections on Monday, April 14 and Tuesday, April 15. Although the election of the VCTA Executive is for ratification purposes this year, it is important that you exercise your right to vote. The polling stations will be located in front of the Print Shop and facing the elevators in the ‘N’ Building. They are open from 9:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M.

CRT Allocation Project

The college is projecting greater student numbers for next year.  This appears to be good news as it will translate into more jobs for teachers.  However, applications in some areas are down, sometimes quite significantly, from previous years. Coordinators and other interested teachers are invited to a CRT (Labour Relations Committee) meeting on Thursday, April 17 to discuss any concerns they may have about the allocation project. In the meantime, if anyone has concerns, please speak to a VCTA executive as soon as possible.

Deadline for Leave Applications

Non-tenured teachers who are interested in Voluntary Workload Reduction or Professional Development leaves should apply for them by April 15 even if they do not know what their workload will be for next year. If they are not given a full workload in the fall, they will not be eligible for the leave. Please see Human Resources for more details.

Last Call for GOS

If there are any non-tenured teachers who have still not handed in their General Offer of Service, they should do so before the end of April. You should have received a form from Human Resources some weeks ago. This offer of service allows teachers to maintain their hiring priority with the college.
Entente # 12

As a result of a temporary agreement between the VCTA Executive and the faculty deans, teachers do not have to submit individual reports regarding their pedagogical activities. A collective report, based on the activities identified by the department will be sent by coordinators to their deans.
FAC Awards

Once again, our union federation, FAC, is organizing its annual awards to recognize the professional excellence of college teachers in pedagogical or union activities. The application deadline is May 2, 2008. For more information, please consult FAC’s Website (www.lafac.qc.ca).
